
Fossil City Council  
Meeting Minutes 

Jeanne E Burch Building 
September 9, 2014 

Mayor Lorts called the meeting to order at 7pm 
 
Council present: Tom McNeill, Jack Lorts and Jonathan Moore 
Council Absent: Mary Mountain and Angi Humphreys 
Staff present: Teresa Hunt & William Potter 
Community present: Brenda Snow 
 
Tom McNeill moved, Jonathan Moore seconded: to approve the minutes from the August meeting as 
written. Motion carried by unanimous vote. 
 
Jonathan Moore moved, Tom McNeill seconded: to approve payment of the bills as presented. Motion 
carried by unanimous vote. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
   Library 
Sylvia Ankney has been hired by Experience Works to be the Fossil Public Library’s Librarian when 
Bonnie Williams leaves her position on September 27th.  Ms. Ankney started Tuesday September 9th in 
order to be able to train with Ms. Williams for 3 weeks. 
 
   Museum 
Marilyn Garcia reported the Museum is closed for the winter with the exception of some scheduled 
openings for tours. 
The Museum board plans to have the Pine Creek School and outbuildings oiled this fall. 
 
STAFF REPORTS 
 
Mr. Potter requested permission to purchase a gas powered pole saw to use for trimming limbs on 
trees. 
The Council agreed unanimously for Mr. Potter to purchase a gas powered pole saw. 
 
The Council voted unanimously to declare the 1999 Chevy pickup and the 1974 Fire Department Tender 
surplus and Mr. Potter is to pursue selling these two vehicles. 
 
Tom McNeill moved, Jonathan Moore seconded: to declare the 1999 Chevy pickup and the 1974 tender 
surplus. Motion carried by unanimous vote. 
 
Mr. Potter reported that he has a student from the school who is interested in doing a work study 
program with him at the city. 
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The council agreed that Mr. Potter can do the work study and that the city recorder needs to contact CIS 
about workers’ comp for this individual. 
 
Mr. Potter requested vacation from October 3rd through October 10th. Council granted approval. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm 
 
 
 
      
Jack Lorts, Mayor                                                                    

             
 Teresa Hunt, City Recorder 
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